
From: Charles Harp <CHarp@gildan.com>  
Sent: Friday, November 8, 2019 2:14 PM 
To: Reather Hollowell <rhollowell@columbusga.org> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: PRB 2020 Hearing Schedule 
 

Reather, 
 
I have recently moved to Phenix City.  As a non-resident of Columbus I do not feel it is 
appropriate for me to continue to serve on the Columbus Personnel Review Board. 
 
Please accept this email as my resignation. 
 
Thank you for the privilege to serve! 
 

Charles Harp 
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